
From: Warrey, Jonathan
To: Lillis, Diane - HClerk2 - HIBL - HAGR; Mastel, Allan - HTechClerk2 - HIBL - HAGR; Bernhagen, Jordan - NDLA,

Intern 08; Bahl, Landon; Brown, Collette; Christy, Josh; Finley-DeVille, Lisa; Grindberg, Karen; Johnson, Jorin;
Kasper, Jim M.; Koppelman, Ben; Ostlie, Mitch; Ruby, Dan J.; Schatz, Mike A.; Schauer, Austen; Vollmer, Dan

Subject: FW: HB1454
Date: Wednesday, February 19, 2025 4:48:57 PM

 
 
Jonathan Warrey
ND State Representative
District 22
701-388-3417
jwarrey@ndlegis.gov

 
From: Hicks, Allyson M. <ahicks@nd.gov> 
Sent: Wednesday, February 19, 2025 4:32 PM
To: Koppelman, Ben <bkoppelman@ndlegis.gov>
Cc: Henderson, Donna <dhenderson@ndlegis.gov>; Warrey, Jonathan <jwarrey@ndlegis.gov>
Subject: RE: HB1454
 
Good afternoon,
 
The Department would not be amenable to this language, and would remain opposed to the
bill in the format proposed below as it is unnecessary and confusing. Ultimately, however, the
policy is the legislature’s choice.
 
Unfortunately, I have to leave the office for the day to take my daughter to a practice and will
be unable to attend committee work this afternoon. Please let me know if you have any further
questions.
 
Thank you,
 
Allyson M. Hicks
Assistant Attorney General
General Counsel Division
Office of Attorney General
600 E Boulevard Ave.
Bismarck, ND 58505-0040
ahicks@nd.gov
(701) 328-2210
ND ID # 07293
 
CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE
This electronic mail transmission is intended for the use of the individual or entity to which it is addressed and may contain
confidential information belonging to the sender. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any 
disclosure, copying, distribution, or the taking of any action in reliance on the contents of this information is strictly

mailto:jwarrey@ndlegis.gov
mailto:hclerk2@ndlegis.gov
mailto:htechclerk2@ndlegis.gov
mailto:intern8@ndlegis.gov
mailto:intern8@ndlegis.gov
mailto:lbahl@ndlegis.gov
mailto:cbrown@ndlegis.gov
mailto:jchristy@ndlegis.gov
mailto:lfinleydeville@ndlegis.gov
mailto:kgrindberg@ndlegis.gov
mailto:jjohnson@ndlegis.gov
mailto:jkasper@ndlegis.gov
mailto:bkoppelman@ndlegis.gov
mailto:mostlie@ndlegis.gov
mailto:druby@ndlegis.gov
mailto:mischatz@ndlegis.gov
mailto:aschauer@ndlegis.gov
mailto:dvollmer@ndlegis.gov
mailto:jwarrey@ndlegis.gov
mailto:ahicks@nd.gov


prohibited. If you have received this transmission in error, please notify the sender immediately by e-mail and delete the
original message.
 
 
From: Koppelman, Ben <bkoppelman@ndlegis.gov> 
Sent: Wednesday, February 19, 2025 3:22 PM
To: Hicks, Allyson M. <ahicks@nd.gov>
Cc: Henderson, Donna <dhenderson@ndlegis.gov>
Subject: FW: HB1454
 

***** CAUTION: This email originated from an outside source. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you know they are safe. *****

 Allyson,
 
Check out this language and see if this would work possibly with a clause that it doesn’t
apply to DOCR and a clause that for any of the  required vaccines for kids, that an
individual would have to follow the procedures outlined in 23-07-17.1 in order to opt out.
 
Rep. Ben Koppelman
District 16
701-491-0665   
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